	News Release
	Contact: 

	_____ ___, 2012
	(206) 296-____


Council to Hold Public Hearing on sale of 

a 3.81 acre portion of the Auburn Park-and-Ride Lot
The Metropolitan King County Council will hold a public hearing on (DATE) to take testimony on a proposed ordinance authorizing the sale of 3.81 acres of the Auburn Park-and-Ride lot to the City of Auburn for airport related uses.  The park-and-ride lot is located at 101 15th Street NE, which is the southwest corner of 15th Street NE and A Street NW in Auburn, WA.  The 3.81 acres are in the northwest portion of the park-and-ride lot.
King County Metro Transit has determined that the 3.81 acres are surplus to its needs.  Metro Transit will continue to own and operate the remainder of the park-and-ride lot.
Copies of the proposed ordinance are available upon request from the Clerk of the King County Council, Room W-1025, King County Courthouse, 516 Third Avenue, Seattle, WA 98104, telephone 206-296-1020.  The ordinance is also available on the Internet at http://www.metrokc.gov/mkcc/clerk.

The public hearing on the proposal to transfer will be held before the full council at the King County Courthouse, Room 1001 on (DATE) at (TIME)  

